[bookmark: _GoBack]MAD RIVER TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES
Regular Session – November 20, 2023

The Mad River Township Trustees met in regular session Monday, November 20, 2023, at the Mad River Township Fire Station and via the Mad River You Tube platform.
Present:   Trustees Robert McClure III, Todd Pettit, Jay Young and Fiscal Officer David Rudy.

Trustee Pettit called the meeting to order at 7:36 pm, led the Pledge of Allegiance and welcomed the audience in attendance.

Trustee Young moved to suspend the reading of and approve the minutes of the November 6, 2023 regular session. Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0.

Trustee McClure noted the township had set today as the bid opening date for the Southern Vista road paving project.  Three bids were submitted. The first bid was Barrett Paving for $276,967.50. The second bid was Shelly Company for $309,705.00 and the final bid was A & B Asphalt for $262,453.33. Trustee McClure stated the bids would be turned over to the county engineer’s office for review of completion. 

DEPARTMENT REPORTS
Enon Fire and EMS 
Chief John Heath stated the department has 1,618 calls for service in 2023, 64 since the last meeting for an average of 4.99 calls per day. Mutual aid received of 4 (63 YTD) and mutual aid given 5 (108 YTD) since the last meeting.  On 11/13/23, crews were called for a large field fire, started by a tractor. The crews were able to extinguish quickly with help from Hustead, Bethel and Fairborn Fire. On 11/16/23, crews provided mutual aid with the brush truck to Fairborn for a fire in a wooded area. On 11/17/23, the crew responded to a fatal pedestrian strike on Dayton Road. The Rescue truck is in the final painting stages. The drone has been purchased with funds from a private citizen donation and training will begin soon. John noted the department was switching the support team to a Fire Auxiliary Program. The Santa Parade dates will be released shortly.  John wished everyone a Happy Thanksgiving and also reminded the public Thanksgiving Day and the day before are traditionally the highest incident days for cooking fires.  John asked everyone to have a working smoke detector and to not leave cooking food unattended.  The fire department does have smoke detectors available if a citizen needs one.

Road and Cemetery Department
Don O’Conner stated the salt trucks are ready for service and asked about the delivery date of the rental loader.  Trustees noted the loader would be delivered on December 8th. Don noted problem trees had been removed from Garrison Road, Rocky Point Road and Cook Street. Don asked the public to not rake their leaves to the curb of the roadway, due to the clogging of the catch basins. He noted the township does not have a leaf pickup program and that C & C Tree will take the leaves.  In the cemetery, the department continues to mulch leaves. Don noted people can place winter decorations on the graves. 

Sheriff Deputy	 
Deputy Brandon Baldwin reported 11 calls for service, 3 arrests, 8 traffic stops, 8 assists of other departments, 17 business checks, 45 citizen contacts and 664 miles placed on the cruiser from November 6 to November 20, 2023.  Brandon stated he had a couple of recall notices on the cruiser and he believed the rattle is a loose heat shield instead of a bad turbo.  A drone to aid his services has been purchased and he will look at having an inverter installed in the cruiser to help keep the batteries charged.  After a call for a chimney fire with the Hustead department, Brandon reminded to public to keep their chimney in good working order to prevent fires. 

Hustead Fire
Chief Matt Hirtzinger had no report.  

Hustead EMS
Chief Heather Kaufman had no report.
Fiscal Officer Rudy presented checks for the trustees to sign and noted the need for a motion to approve the purchase of a new truck for the fire department that will be used as a new brush truck. 

OLD BUSINESS
Trustee Young noted the Hustead Tanker truck had been repaired and a couple members of the department will go inspect the repairs prior to driving the truck back to Ohio. 

Trustee Pettit noted there would be a joint meeting with the Village of Enon on November 30th at 5:00 pm at the Village of Enon Government Center.  There will be discussion on the fiscal operation of the park.

NEW BUSINESS
Trustee Young moved to proceed with the purchase of the 2024 Chevrolet truck for a purchase price of $59,735.  Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0. The current brush truck will be sold when the new truck is ready for service. 

Mr. Chris Clark, candidate for the Sheriff of Clark County, was present to speak about his platform. He will be on the ballot in the Republican primary on March 19, 2024.  Mr. Clark hopes to return integrity and transparency to the department as well as deal with issues at the 9-1-1 call center.  He noted a need to address the narcotics issues in the county which have led to an increase in the crime. He said businesses looking to relocate to Clark County look at crime rates.  Trustee Pettit asked about the immigration issue in the area.  Mr. Clark stated the biggest issues are communication barriers and funding in dealing with the increase in numbers of people requiring assistance. 

Enon Village Councilman Rick Hanna provided a couple of updates on the sports park. The initial engineering plan for the baseball fields calls for the area to be raised 2 to 4 feet. There was talk about putting in a gravel road for access to allow for the receipt of road spoils if available. The Village was proceeding with a fence along the North side of the current Enon Park. 

AUDIENCE COMMENTS
None

At 8:12pm, Trustee Young moved to adjourn. Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0.
